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Erin Hills Golf Cart Policy


As a general rule, Erin Hills Golf Course is a walking-only facility. An Erin Hills Golf Cart (“Golf Cart”) may be available upon advance request by a guest with a qualified disability. Only those requests that satisfy all of the requirements below will be considered and Erin Hills will evaluate those requests on a case-by-case basis.  Please note that the Erin Hills Golf Course is known for its challenging terrain and not all areas of the course are safely accessible with a Golf Cart.  Golf Carts are limited to designated routes and as a result, there will still be considerable walking up and down hills to tees and greens and on many other areas of the course.

1. Any request for a Golf Cart must be submitted at least two (2) weeks in advance of the date the guest is scheduled to play.  Any requests that are submitted less than two (2) weeks in advance will not be considered.  Erin Hills has a limited number of Golf Carts and requests will be considered in the order in which they are received.

2. Any guest requesting a Golf Cart must provide Erin Hills the following documentation at least three (3) days prior to the date the guest is scheduled to play.  Documentation received inside that 3 day period will not be considered:

a. Documentation signed by the guests’ treating physician confirming physician’s business address and telephone number, and that the guest has a qualified disability, as defined by the Americans with Disabilities Act (temporary conditions may not be covered) that requires the use of a Golf Cart for the purpose of playing the course; or
 
b. Proof of disability from a government entity.

3. Any request for a Golf Cart must be approved in advance.  Before a Golf Cart can be issued, the Head Golf Professional must confer with the course Superintendent, as well as review the paperwork from the guest and verify the information provided.  Verification may include contacting the business office that issued the paperwork provided by the guest.   

4. If a Golf Cart has been authorized, the guest will be notified by the Head Golf Professional no later than twenty-four hours before the scheduled tee time.

5. Any guest who is authorized to use a Golf Cart will be required to use the Golf Cart as a passenger only and the Golf Cart must be driven at all times by an Erin Hills caddy or other Erin Hills staff driver.  Golf Carts must not be used to give other players in a group rides or transport other golf bags.  If either occurs, Erin Hills reserves the right to terminate the use of the Golf Cart immediately.

6. Golf Cart access on the course may be denied or restricted, at the Superintendent’s sole discretion with or without prior notice, due to inclement weather, course conditions, or safety concerns.

Note: This policy does not apply to any other power-driven mobility devices.  Any request by a guest to use a self-supplied power-driven mobility device must be directed to the Head Golf Professional. 
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